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Members Present:, Doug Generoli, Lois Bach, Pam Sisneros, Dave McPheeters, Jocelyn Brierton, Tony Carrillo, Alison Flynn, Lisa Greshko, Mikey Knab, Shayna Roberts, Russ Vuich, Ed Badrak, Michael Rammelsberg

Excused: Ryan Altman, Phil Linssen

Absent: n/a
Staff:  Scott Kessler, Kat Carney
Guests:  Daniel Hazard, Rep. Susan Davis, 53rd District; Greg Gohde, Classic Bows; Steven Florman; Adrian Granda, City Council District 3 and Office of the Mayor; Jenny Hall, SDPD; Toni Duran, 78th Assembly District; Jessica Poole, Rep. Susan Davis, 53rd District; Ralph Dimarucut, City Council District 9; Peggy Rose Levin, Century 21 Horizon, Gary Weber, Parking District

1.  Call to order: 8:10 a.m.  Call to order by Ed Badrak, President       

2.  Introductions:                                                                                                                                                              3.  Additions/Deletions to Agenda: 
4.  Guest Speakers
a.  San Diego Police Department: Jennie Hall reported that this Saturday 10am to 2pm at the police department will have a toy drive for the mid-city children who have been recommended as a part of families in need. A couple of burglaries occurred in the community, including a house that was termite tented, 4400 block of Wilson. 

a. Council District 3: Adrian Granda reported that interim Mayor Gloria rolled out the 5 year financial outlook for the city. He will work on balancing the budget. Todd’s office worked with Scott Kessler on the SBEP to make sure that the BIDs will be secured on a minimum amount guarantee. That work will continue with Liz Studebaker. 

b. Council District 9: Ralph Dimarucut reported that Marti Emerald wanted to thank the AABA for their support during her recent morning coffee meeting with the community at the Haven Pizzeria in Kensington. Sh[image: image1]e is also looking forward to attending the Adams Avenue Holiday event on December 14th. 

    We are looking for ways to increase parking on the Kensington side of Adams Ave. While the construction is going on the city is putting black bags over the “No Parking” signs so folks can still park without getting tickets while the work is progressing. 

c. 53rd Congressional District, CA: Daniel Hazard reported that Susan was busy getting the budget resolved.  

    Shop the Small Business Exchange and visit the website to hear about peoples’ experiences.

e.  78th Assembly District: Toni Duran reported that there will be a Gift Raiser on Dec. 18th at 1350 Front St. in the 6th floor auditorium to benefit at-risk youth to get back on their feet. Toni returns to Sacramento on January 6th. She will be attending the Kensington Tree Lighting on December 14th. 

f. 4th District County Supervisor: n/a

g.  CA Senate District 39: n/a
h. Business Improvement District Council: Scott Kessler spoke about the SBEP policy that all the BIDs share. We have been getting between $16000 and $20000 a year. The agreement was set to expire at the end of the year so work was done to get language into the policy to protect the BIDs from losing funding. 

i. Community Planning Group Report: Scott Kessler reported that North Park, Normal Heights and Kensington panning groups have all completed their CIP wish list exercise.
5.  Action Items:

a. Approval of November, 2013 Minutes M/S/P Bach/Sisneros  13 members present, 12 yes  

b. Approval of October, 2013 Financial Reports M/S/P Generoli/Knab  13 members present, 12 yes

c. Set Annual Meeting date January 21, 2014 M/S/P McPheeters/Greshko  13 members present, 11 yes, 1 abstain

d. Set Annual Retreat date February 4, 2014 M/S/P  McPheeters/Bach 13 members present, 11 yes, 1 abstain

6. Discussion Items

a. Holiday on Adams Avenue event: Mikey Knab reported that the event will take place on Dec. 14th. The Kensington node will be from 2-5pm with Santa arriving by car and “reindeer”. Carolers from OLP will sing and the tree lighting will be attended by several political representatives. The Rec center node will also be from 2-5 pm with crafters selling their creations. There will be a holiday movie provided by the Community Association in the park at 5:30pm and a Toy Drive presented by the Park and Rec also in that node. We will have one trolley that will run the length of Adams Avenue from 3-9pm. Santa’s grab bag: participating locations will give a ticket for drawing to folks who make a purchase in their business. We have 50 donations from member businesses for the drawing. The aim is to get people to shop on the avenue. Kat will take photos and video during the event. 
7.  Committee Reports
a. Promotion Committee: Mikey Knab reported that the video project is going well and the next business to be highlighted is Rare Hare Studio. The new banners will feature Kensington, Normal Heights, and Antique Row. They will be installed in the next week or so. The annual meeting will be on Jan. 21st from 8 to 9:30am. We are still looking for a business to host it. Unplugged discussion included Kickstarter. Since we are losing money on the event we could use the financial help to bring in quality acts with the money. We’re talking about increasing the vendors during Unplugged. 

b. Business Planning & Development: Tony Carrillo reported that the committee talked about bike racks. We have 60 new racks coming to the avenue. We have some new trees and 8 have already been planted. Sidewalks are looking good as they have been power washed. We are also working on a weekend trolley. 

c.  Finance Committee: Doug reported that the committee discussed the ESBEP policy and cash flow from November to June 30th. If we can come out even between the combination of the Taste of Adams event and Unplugged, we’ll be in good shape. Scott pointed out that the banners and the sidewalk power washing is coming out of our surplus. Finances of MAD: would like to see how stable the MAD is. 

d. Staff Report: We’re working on the holiday event, growing our social media, tree planting. There is a new restaurant opening at 30th and Adams and an outdoor patio for Polite Provisions. 

8.  New Business: Shayna Roberts reported that she is beginning a new medical spa. Alison announced that her business will be moving into the building that was previously Adams Avenue Furniture with a planned opening  of April 1st. Doug Generoli announced that he retired from his tax business but he still owns the car wash. Scott announced a surprise party for Gary Tillery at the Olde Sod at 3pm this coming Saturday. Michael Rammelsburg announced that the annual Rosey’s customer appreciation dinner will be on Dec. 17 at 6pm. 
9.  Announcements/Public Comment: n/a
10. Adjournment at 9:15 am to closed session M/S/P Vuich/Flynn   13 members present,  12 yes

Respectfully submitted

Lois Bach, Secretary
Adams Avenue Business Association
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